## Lake Forest Garden Club Minutes of General Meeting November 15, 2019

The meeting was opened at 10:34AM by co-president Ginny Heard.

The flag salute was led by Ginny Bayliss.

The Inspiration was read by Cynthia Stopforth.

The Horticulture Report was given by Pennie Louwers.

The October minutes were approved and filed for audit.

The Treasurer's Report as read by Linda Martin, and was approved and filed for audit. The balance as of October 1, 2019 was \$21,009.54. The balance as of October 31, 2019 was \$21,111.60, less \$4,000 held for the community project which resulted in unrestricted funds of \$17,111.60.

Ginny made the following announcements:

No Guests for December Potluck.

Guests encouraged for January meeting (membership month).

Suzanne Hall continues to take members photos today for the website.

HOME GARDEN TOUR – in April – need someone to chair it.

## **Old Business**

A motion was made by Rita Bradley to approve the 2019/2020 Revision to the Bylaws and Standing Rules. It had been presented and provided electronically to members in October. The motion was seconded by Stephanie Gillette. There was no discussion, and the Bylaws and Standing Rules were approved as presented.

## **Committee Presenters**

Ways and Means: Stephanie Gillette spoke about Ways and Means projects, the Spring Boutique, needing help with plants, edibles, and succulents. Let's get going!

Corresponding Secretary: Rita Bradley reminded members that if there is someone within the club that should receive a card, please let her know.

Hospitality: Cindy Little has 4 openings for table decorations for the December Potluck, Tues, 12/10/19.

Raffle: Jan Little thanked Ro & Noel for their contributions for the October Raffle. Next raffle is in January and she needs items.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:58AM. (No Board or General Meeting in December. We will have our Holiday Luncheon at 10:30-12:00 on Tuesday, December 10, 2019 at the Beach and Tennis Club.) The meeting was followed by the introduction by Cheryl Weaver of the program speaker.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sheryl Pessell

For Pat Chong, Secretary